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Mr. Billy Kelleher, T.D.

Dáil Éireann,

Leinster House,
Kildare Street,
Dublin 2.
13th July, 2017
PQ No: 32912/17
To ask the Minister for Health the first year and full year cost of reducing the drug payment scheme threshold from €144 to €130, €120, €110 and €100 respectively; and if he will make a statement on the matter. - Billy Kelleher.
Dear Deputy Kelleher,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question (Reference 32912/17), which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

There is no obligation for individual pharmaceutical contractors to report to the HSE Primary Care Reimbursement Service (PCRS) details of supplies made and charged to DPS eligible persons that do not meet or exceed the maximum DPS co-payment amount (currently €144 per family unit per month). In other words, pharmaceutical contractors submit DPS claims for payment and they are not required to furnish details of dispensing transactions in respect of which they have no reimbursement claim to make. 
As such the HSE does not have data to enable a comprehensive response to the question.

Yours sincerely,
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Kieran Healy

Head of Customer Services

The Health Service Executive operates the General Medical Services Scheme, which includes Medical Cards and GP Visit Cards, under the Health Act 1970, as amended. It has established a dedicated contact service for members of the Oireachtas specifically for queries relating to the status of Medical Cards and GP Visit Cards applications, which the Deputy / Senator may wish to use for an earlier response.  Tel: 01-8647180 / email: Oireachtas.pcrs@hse.ie
